
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Firstly, I would like to congratulate all of our Year 6 pupils for the tremendous effort and 

hard work they put in this week for their SATs. 

As you will be aware, The Willows Academy is break for the half-term holiday next Friday, 

24th May. School will finish at 1:30pm. Children may be collected between 1pm to 1.30pm. 

It did come to my attention that there may be some confusion about the usual school 

finishing time. School finishes daily at 3pm. At 2.50pm, the walking bus children begin to 

line up and walk with adults to their transport at Lochan Close because this takes some 

organising. Children who are being picked up at the school entrance, will be dismissed at 

3pm from singing assembly. If you wish for your child to be on the walking bus, please let 

the office know and we can ensure they meet you at Lochan Close. As far as learning this 

week, there has been a lot of creative work happening in the classrooms around the 

school. I push the creative learning agenda strongly because it is essential for the child’s 

developing brain. Without creativity in education, we reduce the possibilities for children to 

think differently, and this is one of the issues with learning in the 21st century. We live in a 

rapidly changing world and our children need the skill of thinking differently and creatively 

in order to navigate the complex environments in which they live. With that, I shall get 

down from my soapbox, and wish you a peaceful weekend.                                            

Paul Gregory-Hunt - Head of School 
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Toucan Birds  - Art 

This week, Pine class worked  

on creating Toucan birds as  

part of their Art curriculum.  
We utilized patterned card  

paper to craft wings, beaks,  

leaves, and branches.  

Did you know that Toucans  

rank among the world's  

loudest birds? 



  

Eco School  - Symmetry 

Maple class enjoyed  

painting insects as part of  

our eco learning project. 

We really enjoyed  

painting symmetrical  

patterns on our  
butterflies.  
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and conditions of different rainforests and the materials that come  

from rainforests.  

IPC  – Kew Gardens 

This week Oak class have been  

creating and decorating Wooden  

Bug Hotels for our Eco Project. This  

project has allowed Oak to think  

about our playground environment,  

and provide shelter and refuge for  

bugs and insects.  

Eco School  – Bug Hotels 



  
Food Technology 

Elm class enjoyed making  

cookies on Monday. They also  

applied skills learnt in maths  

when using measuring jugs . 

Beech Class created bird houses as part of their eco - school project.  

These bird houses will be apart of our school conservation area! 

Eco School  – Bird Houses 

Eco School  

Insect Investigation 

This week, Chestnut class focused  

on putting wooden insects  

together as part of their Eco  ς 

School project.  

Did you know that worms have  

five hearts? 



 

COMPETITION ALERT! 

See how many words you can make. 

Use the word wheel to make words... 

Bring in your words on a named piece of  

paper and hand it in t o your class teacher. 

Over 20 words earn you a special dip.  

Make a nine - letter word and earn a special dip. 

The highest number of words a special prize! 

Lime Class embarked on an exciting gardening project during their IPC  

lesson. The children learned about plant life cycles, the importance of  

sunlight, water, and soil, and the role of plants in our ecosystem.  

This hands - on experience not only taught them valuable science  

concepts but also fostered teamwork, responsibility, and a deeper  

appreciation for nature.  

Eco Garden  – IPC Gardening 



 


